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NATIONAL ASSEMBLY

FOR WRITTEN REPLY

QUESTION NO 453

453.
Mr V C Gore to asked the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

What were the (a) planned and (b) actual employment figures of disabled persons in his department in (i) actual terms and (ii) as a percentage of total workforce (aa) in 1999, (bb) in 2000, (cc) in 2001 and (dd) during the period 1 January 2002 up to the latest specified date for which information is available?













N802E

REPLY:

The White Paper on the Transformation of the Public Service that was published in 1995 and the White Paper on Affirmative Action (1996) had proposed that within ten years, disabled persons should comprise 2% of Public Service personnel.  The total numbers of disabled persons in the employ of the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry as compared with the total workforce and as expressed as a percentage of the total workforce in 1999, 2000, 2001 and 2002 to date are shown in the table below:

YEAR
TOTAL WORKFORCE
TOTAL DISABLED PERSONS
PERCENTAGE

1999
25 767
78
0,3%

2000
23 210
59
0,2%

2001
21 604
62
0,3%

2002
20 300
56
0,3%

From the above figures it is clear that the 2% representivity target for people with disabilities has not yet been achieved.  It must be mentioned that the decline in numbers is largely as a result of the ongoing restructuring process of my Department.  The 56 disabled persons in the employ of my Department are spread across the different occupational categories.  I can add that a large percentage of the Department’s workforce are employed in the forestry component where there is less scope for appointing disabled persons due to the particular working conditions in, for instance, the forests.

With regard to milestones and future plans, I must mention that my Department has developed and finalised a Departmental Disability Strategy in October 2001.  The next stage would be to roll out, monitor and review the Strategy.  Additional support for this function involves the recruitment and appointment of an official dedicated to this function and this process is due to be finalised during May 2002.  My Department has approached two service providers, specialising in the placement of disabled people, to assist in fast tracking the recruitment of suitably qualified disabled persons.  The aim is to close the current gap of 1,7%, i.e. recruitment of 350 persons with disabilities in the next three years.

